Chairman’s Initials

Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL held on Wednesday 1 September 2010 at Corbett School.
PRESENT: 
Councillor: T Rees (Chairman) 


District Councillor: R McCardle

Councillors: B Snelson, Mrs. J Tudor, Mrs. J Humphries
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
467. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf of Cllr. Homer, Cllr. Mrs. Jones, Cllr. Kimbley and County Councillor Edwards.
468. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:
Cllr. Mrs. Tudor declared an interest in 472d.
469. MINUTES: 

RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 21 July 2010, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved. 
470. SPEAKERS:

a. Michael Dinn, Senior Planning Officer, Minerals and Waste policy, Staffordshire County Council – Emerging Staffordshire and Stoke-on-Trent Joint Waste Strategy 2010 – 2026. Mr. Dinn did not attend the meeting.
b. Anthony Tudor & a colleague – New Method of Consultation. Cllr Tudor had not been able to contact the speakers.

471. MATTERS ARISING:
a. Police Helicopter
The clerk had again spoken to Sergeant Howell however the dates provided were not convenient. The Clerk agreed to request further dates in October / November.
b. Chairman’s chain
The Chairman suggested a deferral until May 2011, after the election, due to the current economic situation across the country.
c. Lighting B4176
A letter had been received explaining that there had only been 3 accidents during darkness in this area during the last 5 years. As a result of the current difficult financial situation additional lighting was not viable at the current time.
d. Cycling Events
The Clerk summarised the responses to her investigations. It was agreed that rather than write to specific organisations a general letter should be sent to all using the area.
e. Playground
County Cllr. Edwards had written to Gavin Williamson, MP explaining the current situation. The Parish Council’s letter to Gavin Williamson, MP had been forwarded to Ms. Mason.
f. Highgate Common “Visitor Centre”
Jeff Sim, the warden, had responded to the Council’s query in respect of the opening hours and various comments received. The Centre is not a “Visitor Centre” rather an office, tool store room, education room and toilets. Jeff will consider putting a sign on the gate with opening times.
472. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
The Chairman reported that nothing had been heard in respect of the proposed reduction in speed limits. District Cllr. McCardle agreed to speak to County Cllr. Edwards to obtain an update.
Notification had been received of the proposed removal of a hedgerow at Alders Farm. There were no objections to report.
473. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES

Church of the Holy Cross – The Harvest festival is to be held on 3 October 2010, the supper will be on 5 October 2010. A joint service with the Methodist Church to celebrate Harvest will be held at the Vineyards on Saturday 2 October 2010.
Cllr. Humphries reported that the new signs on the church gates had been taken down due to vandalism. It had previously been reported that one sign was badly scratched and lettering removed, the other had been covered in foam string.

Cllr. Snelson reported that the school returned after the holidays the following week. He thanked the Headmistress and her husband for all their hard work over the last couple of days, in getting the school ready for the new term.
474. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

There were no members of the public in attendance.
475. FINANCE
a. Verbal comments from the external auditor – The auditor had spoken to the clerk, in respect of the plaque purchased as a memorial to Cllr. Kellett. On behalf of the auditor, the Clerk reminded the Councillors that such expenditure is not permitted from the Council’s funds. 
b. Cheques

The following was proposed by Cllr. Snelson and seconded by Cllr. Mrs. Humphries
Corbett School – Room hire September

£10

476. PLANNING MATTERS
a. Received 
b. Responded

c. Outcomes

a. PA/10/00284/FUL  Bobbington House – Demolition of existing garage and stable building and erection of new detached house – Objections raised in connection with greenbelt, previous developments and design - Withdrawn

b. PA/10/00420/LBC Hay Farm, Bridgnorth Road, Six Ashes, Bridgnorth WV15 6EX – Restoration of the existing farm house incorporating internal decorations to the first and second floors…….Approved

c. PA/10/00396/FUL – Farthgingdales – Crab Lane, Bobbington, DY7 5DZ – Erection of front porch and replacement of existing uPVC conservatory with oak framed conservatory - Refused
477. AIRFIELD MATTERS
Cllr. Humphries reported that a Chinook had flown over – the control tower had been contacted.
478. CORRESPONDENCE

E-mail requesting details of Lindrige Farm for research project – Chairman to respond 
SSC Revised supplementary planning document – greenbelt and open countryside
Open gardens national directory

Smestow Vale Team – letter of thanks

Blakelands Fireworks 11/9/10 and 23/10/10

You are our number one – one number for SSC 0300 111 8000

SSC Strategic plan
South Staffordshire Parish Councils Association (SPCA) – Seminar Council Employment

SSC local government boundary commission for England
Shropshire County Council Statement of Community Involvement for Shropshire

Staffordshire Playing Fields Association AGM 20/10/10

Community Council of Staffordshire AGM 23/9/10

South Staffordshire Community and Voluntary Action 18/10/10

SPCA Annual General meeting 13/11/2010

No need for nuclear – House of Commons Early day motion

Barclays – changes to agreement

Link Stafford

Community Play areas

Vitalise- request for funds

Open reach e-mail to District Council

SSC Executive meeting 10/8/10
SSC Regulatory Committee 10/8/10 & 7/9/10
SSC Minutes & internal reports 27/7/10

SSC Audit Committee 7/9/10

479. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
There was no other business
DATE OF NEXT MEETING   20 October 2010
Meeting Closed 8.45pm.
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